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Chinese International Students - Wantirna Primary School was 

pleased to host a number of Chinese International Students over the 

past few weeks.  We thank Elise Zhu from Mo Main Sino-Australian 

Education for facilitating the study tour with these families.  The 

students were able to participate in a range of Australian school life 

experiences, which included Grandparents Day, an excursion to 

Eureka Sky-Deck and IMAX, rehearsals for our school production, 

Athletics training as well as all the range of programs we offer at our 

school.  Thank you to our families for making them all feel so 

welcome. 
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Diary Dates 2018.                  
September 
Monday 10th ς ACCA – Whole School 
Workshop – Visual Art 
Thursday 13th ς School Production 
Wednesday 19th ς Learning Expo – 
2:45pm – 3:30pm 
Friday 21st - Footy Colours Day 
Friday 21st - Last Day of Term 3 -2:30pm 
dismissal 

October 
Monday 8th – First day of Term 4 – First 
bell @ 8:55am 
Wednesday 10th ς Wednesday 5th Dec 
Whole School swimming –  
Foundation – Year 6 - 8 sessions no 
session Wed 24 Oct due to camp 
Monday 22nd ï Wednesday 24th ï 
School Camp for Year 3-6 students ï  

November 
Tuesday 6th – Melbourne Cup Public 
Holiday – No students @ school 

December 
Monday 17th ς Year 6 Graduation 
Friday 21st ς Last day of Term 4 – 1:30pm 
dismissal 
 

Camp Rumbug payment 
due in full by Friday 14th 

September  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Principalôs Report from the 

Principalôs Desk 

SCHOOL CONTACT 
INFORMATION FOR 

STUDENT ABSENCES:  
School office phone: 9801 1938   
Flexibuzz App 
or email 
wantirna.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au  
Please contact us each day your 

child is absent or going to be late 

giving childõs name, reason & date 

of absence.  

mailto:wantirna.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


 

  

Student Leaders - We are extremely proud of our Year 6 student leaders who have recently visited with the 

Wantirna Friendship Group.  The students spent some time with the senior citizens, helping to serve lunch and 

preparing a mini-pavlova dessert.  They then entertained the group with two of the items from our upcoming 

Production – Pure Imagination.  All students had designed fridge magnets, which featured an inspirational quote 

to present to one of the group. This has become an annual event in addition to our Junior School performing 

Christmas Carols in November each year.  Thank you to Sylvia Mendez for your assistance in arranging this event 

and to Maree for your support. 

                                                                      

Eureka Skydeck and IMAX Excursion - To support our Term 3 Geography Inquiry Unit, Years F-2 visited 

Eureka Skydeck to have a ‘bird’s eye view’ of some of the features of Melbourne. This experience enabled the 

students to gain a greater understanding of the geographical changes, which have occurred in their capital city.  

The students in Years 3-6 viewed documentaries on either ‘Wild Africa’ or ‘Giant Pandas’, and visited the Forest 

Gallery as they are comparing the environments in different continents around the world as one focus of their 

work. 

                                                           

                                                                     

 



 

 
 

 

  

District Athletics - Despite being rained off before lunch on Friday, the following students completed their events 
and received their ribbons.  Mr Murfett will be consulting with the BDSSA to confirm school based trials, which will 
allow students to qualify for Division. We thank Mr Murfett, Mr P., and Ms Tash for their attendance and support 
of the students and the many parents who braved the wind and the rain to watch their children compete. 
We congratulate the following students for their achievements: 
Maddy G -1st place in 11 year old 100 m 
Catherine B, Jessica T, Josie B and Sophie A - 1st place in the 11 year old relay 
Ryan M -  2nd place in 12 year old 80m hurdles 
Aaron T, Aaron B, Ryan M and Luke G -  3rd place in 12 year old relay 
Elisha M, Minnie C, Valentina V and Maddy G - 3rd place in 11 year old relay 

 Literacy and Numeracy Tips - The Department of Education has released a booklet, which is A Guide for Parents 
of Children aged 0-12.  
“Research shows that families are the most significant influence on their children’s learning, development, health, 
safety and wellbeing.”  
One of the key features of early childhood development is oral language. “Regularly talking and interacting with 
your child extends their language and listening skills and helps grow their confidence in language.  Include your 
child when discussing everyday activities such as grocery shopping, gardening, cooking, collecting letters from the 
letterbox, doing housework and travelling in the car. Outings can also provide a world of new vocabulary. 
Discussion during family trips can enrich your child’s understanding of the world. Visits to the local park, the zoo, 
shopping centre, museums, art galleries or the library.” 
The link below provides hints and tips how through everyday activities, you can assist the development of literacy 
and numeracy skills.   
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/parents/involve/Pages/support.aspx                        

Whole School Production - On Thursday 13th of September, we invite all families to Wantirna Secondary College 
to watch our 2018 Production entitled ‘Pure Imagination’.  Ms Faichney has been working very hard on rehearsals 
with the actors and each class with their performances.  Ms Badrock has also contributed with the Foundation and 
Year 5 Buddies and another special item.  We look forward to seeing you all on the night.  Tickets can be purchased 
on Trybooking, a note has gone home to explain this process. 

Fly Into Foundation - Next Friday 14th of September we welcome our 2019 Foundation students for their first 
Transition to Primary School session.  The focus will be Exploring the Foundation Classroom. Please come to the 
office at 2.30 pm to sign in and meet with Ms Badrock. 
Regards 
Sue Fergeus 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
              

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
          
 
 
                                                                        

 
 

 

Pure Imagination  

 

THURSDAY 13TH SEPTEMBER 
6:30PM 

WANTIRNA SECONDARY COLLEGE THEATRE 
90 HAROLD STREET, WANTIRNA 3152 

TICKETS 
қ!5¦[¢ Ϸму όмс ȅŜŀǊǎ ϧ ƻƭŘŜǊύқ 
қ/IL[5 Ϸмн όмр ȅŜŀǊǎ ϧ ǳƴŘŜǊύқ 

TICKETS ARE ON SALE NOW @ 
https://www.trybooking.com/XXEK 

 

 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/parents/involve/Pages/support.aspx


 

Chaplainôs Chap 

 
The power of affirming words - While it is important for parents to encourage, love and affirm their 

children, it is just as important for children to learn to create this within themselves. Having your child repeat 
positive affirmations is one of the ways they can empower themselves and build resilience in the long term.  
With every experience and day that goes by, our children are learning behaviors that are forming their belief 
system and wiring their brains. They often receive multiple and differing messages from family, friends, role 
models, television and advertising, each of which can be damaging or nurturing. One of the ways you can 
intentionally build your child’s belief system is by affirming the positive beliefs you would like them to possess as 
they grow up. If a child feels or believes that they are worthless, they will begin to act in a manner, which reflects 
that belief. If however, they believe that they are valuable, loved and able to conquer life’s challenges; they will 
act in accordance with that belief.  
You can encourage your child to write their affirmations on paper, color it in and stick it on their mirror, ensuring 
they repeat the words every day or each time they glance in the mirror. The more often the words are repeated, 
the more they will become engraved on your child’s mind. Here are a few example affirmations: 
I am loved. 
I am unique. 
I am smart, loving and kind. 
I can do hard things. 
I am wonderful just the way I am. 
I always use my manners. 
I don’t always get my way and that’s ok. 
I show respect to my parents and others.  
I bring joy to the people around me. 

 

Student Awards 

Student Class Award 

Lily F/1B Trying her best to engage in our learning this week. 

Baylin K F/1B Showing persistence & determination towards his learning goals. 

Nica R F/1B Always producing engaging & interesting writing pieces. 

Max C F/1B For displaying impressive skip counting skills. 

Lucas 2/3F For engaging in our classroom routines and his learning. 

Riana M 2/3F For settling in so quickly into 2/3F life. 

Fiona B 4/5P For her recount about the excursion. 

Lisia T 4/5P For helping others. 

Asma B 4/5P For her deforestation writing piece. 

Alicia K 4/5P For her poison dart frog writing piece. 

Rithik K 5/6ME For his excellent recount on our excursion to IMAX. 

Emma T PE For never giving up and having a go at all the activities during PE. 

Ethan M PE For his excellent listening skills during PE. 

Darby R PA For helping other students learn our dance routine for school production. 

Class 4/5P 4/5P Outstanding problem solving and creative solutions when learning our 
dance for production. 
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Community Notices 

 



 

  Wantirna South Junior Football Club  
 

                Family                                    Footy                               Community 

         
 
In 2018 WSJFC fielded its first girls team, a mixed age Under 12 group of amazing girls who learnt to 
play footy but also developed friendships, teamwork, fitness and tenacity. 
 
2019 will see the club expand the junior girls program to welcome girls aged 8-16 to our community. 
 
If you would like to join the Devil’s family, come along for a kick, a BBQ and to see what it is all about: 
 
 DATE:   Sunday 23rd September 
 
TIME:   10.30-12.00 (Skills session) 
   12.00-1.00   (BBQ) 
 
VENUE:   Templeton Reserve 
 
We welcome new players for 2019.  All new players receive free shorts and socks plus a training top 
(pending 2019 sponsorship).   
 
If you have any questions you can email Elaine at etalbot@westnet.com.au or the registrations 
coordinator at registrations@wsjfc.org.au. 
 
Come along and give girls footy a go! 
 

EFL Best Conducted Club 2017 
Knox City Council-Knox Sport and Leisure Awards- Best Club 2018  



 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Desley Williamson one of our parents 
at WPS has started a little business 
cooking homemade meals for those 
busy parents.  
You can contact Desley at  
desleysdeliciousdelicacies@gmail.com 
 

mailto:desleysdeliciousdelicacies@gmail.com

